
 

 
 
 
 

 

Mr Peter Hall 
Finance Committee Clerk 
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Stormont 
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303 Airport Road West 
BELFAST 
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Our reference: SUB-0177-2025 
  
Date: 1 April 2025 

  

Dear Peter 
 
 

CHANCELLOR’S SPRING STATEMENT – TREASURY UPDATE 

 

1. I am writing to provide an update on the Chancellor’s Spring Statement.    

 

2. This follows my note of 26 March 2025, which stated that the Executive would 

receive an additional £12.5 million Resource DEL and £1.6 million for Capital DEL 

in Barnett consequentials from the Spring Statement.  

 

3. These numbers remain correct and reflect the information provided to DoF by the 

Treasury on the day of the Fiscal event.  

 
 

4. Treasury has subsequently confirmed that the control totals included in the Spring 

Statement document include £145.969 million representing the Barnett 

consequentials that will be provided to the Executive’s in respect of funding 

provided to Whitehall departments for employers National Insurance increases. 

The Spring Statement document, however, does not include the additional Barnett 

.



 

consequentials of £14 million that Treasury has advised will result from the 

measures announced by the Chancellor.  

 

5. Treasury has advised that both amounts will be reflected in the Executive’s DEL 

outcome following the Westminster Main Estimates, which are usually agreed in 

May/June. 

 

I trust you find this helpful. 

 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
 

 
 DEPARTMENTAL ASSEMBLY  LIAISON OFFICER


